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SB 5510 is the budget bill for the Department of Consumer and Business Services.  

 

The recommended budget for the agency is $689,648,449 all funds, which is a 43.6% increase from 

current service level.  The vast majority of the increase is due to the removal and reestablishment of 

expenditure limitation for the Oregon Reinsurance Program totaling $210 million in the 2021-23 

biennium.  This budget also includes increases for the continued work on modernizing DCBS’ Workers 

Compensation Program and Federal Funds backfill for OSHA’s inspection and consultation programs. 

 

Discontinued for 2021-23 is $1.2 million of General Fund for the COFA Islander Premium Assistance 

program due to beneficiaries now qualifying for Medicaid.   

 

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends SB 5510 be amended by 

the –1 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

 


